
 

 

CHAPEL HILL ACADEMY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
CALLED BOARD MEETING 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2020 AT 2:00 P.M. 
VIA ZOOM 

 
The Board of Trustees of Chapel Hill Academy met on Sunday, September 27, 2020  at 2:00 p.m. 
via Zoom conference call. 
 
Board Members attending: 

Joe Breedlove Joni Horton Belvia Moody 
Pam Pigman   

 
Others in attendance: 

Erma Lee   
Ashley Elgin Shnease Webb Todd Tudor 
Victoria Sendejo Audrey Alloway Nancy Burmaster 

 
The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m. by Joni Horton, President.   
 
Public comment was heard 
 
2020-21 School Year Calendar 
Ashley Elgin, Superintendent, requested that the beginning of in-person learning be delayed to 
Monday, October 12, 2020.  Consideration was given to rising COVID positivity rate in Tarrant 
County, neighboring ISD decisions, and parent/staff concerns.  October 12, 2020  and January 2, 
2021 teacher development days will be changed to October 8 and 9, 2020 to accommodate the 
change. 
 
Due to open meetings requirements, the notice for this meeting had to be posted on Thursday, 
September 24, 2020.  Using the information available at that time, extending in-person learning 
to October 12, 2020 would have fully utilized all available TEA waivers at that time.  
Subsequently, on Friday, September 25, 2020, TEA announce that additional waivers to delay 
the start of in-person learning  would be available.   
 
Joe Breedlove made a motion to grant the request.  Belvia Moody seconded the motion and the 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
The meeting entered  Executive Session at 2:20 p.m. 



Executive Session attendees: 
Joe Breedlove Joni Horton Belvia Moody 
Pam Pigman Erma Lee Ashley Elgin 
Shnease Webb Nancy Burmaster  

 
Board discussed details of decision. No votes were taken. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m. 
 


